
Bosham Parish Council                

Recreation Ground and Sports Committee

Minutes of the Meeting held on Wednesday 

31st July 2013, 7.40 pm at the Bosham Centre, Recreation Ground
Present:
Councillors Mr R Cooper, Mr J Dean, Mr J Fulford (Chair), Mr A Johnstone, Mrs K Phillips & Mr C Whitmore Jones 
In attendance:
Lisa Roberts (Clerk/RFO) 
	RGS14/12
	To receive apologies for absence
None


	

	RGS14/13
	To receive declarations of interest by Councillors on any of the agenda items below
Cllr Whitmore Jones declared a personal interest on the recreation ground as he lives adjacent to the ground.

	

	RGS14/14

	Questions/comments from members of the public
None
	

	RGS14/15
	To confirm and sign the Minutes of the recreation ground and sports committee meeting held 22nd May 2013
It was RESOLVED to APPROVE the Minutes, and the Chairman was authorised to sign them as an accurate record of that meeting.

	

	RGS14/16
	Consider any matters arising from the minutes not covered elsewhere on the    agenda.
None

	

	RGS14/17
	Bosham Football Club
	

	RGS14/17.1

	Maintenance of the field/pitch
It was NOTED that the string/rope has been removed from the ball stop netting and the club have assured us that that the gas cylinder have been secured.  The members are still concerned that the roller needs to be stored and secured in a safe manner. The Clerk will contact the club to show them the problem if necessary.

	LR



	RGS14/17.2

	Consider any requests for extra games/training sessions 
Unfortunately the club will not have enough players to field a youth team this year.  This will reduce the amount of games and training sessions which will be reflected in this years invoice.

	

	RGS14/17.3


	Lease/License review (RGS14/07/.3.2)
The members RESOLVED to send the letter (previously received and attached) which promises to renew the lease and licence in November 2017 as long as the football club adheres to the present conditions.

 
	

	RGS14/18

RGS14/18.1
RGS14/18.2


	The Bosham Centre
The outside of the building has now been repainted and the doors refurbished to provide a working fire escape and front door with door bell.  The guttering was also repaired and the entrance hall re-painted to eliminate the flood damage.
The Youth Club have asked for bunting to be put around the building during the summer.  The members AGREED to this request as long as it is not nailed to the building and is taken down by the end of September.

	

	RGS14/19
	Playground Equipment
	

	RGS14/19.1

RGS14/19.2

	Report any damage or repairs

The members requested that the Clerk obtain a quote to replace the telescope from the children’s play unit. There were also discussions held as to whether the footpath around the recreation ground needs to be re-laid.  The members were split in their thinking and asked the Clerk to obtain quotes so hey could consider the full implications.  Members felt that the slope to the car park was in need of re-surfacing.
Playground surface 
The new surface has been laid and members have received positive feedback.  The committee will observe the performance over the next 6-8 months before considering whether other areas require similar treatment. MINUTE CLOSED

	

	RGS14/20
RGS14/20.1
RGS14/20.2


	Risk Assessment
The ROSPA report was received by the committee.  There are no real issues all of the items being of very low or low risk with exception of the basketball net being missing.  Both gates to the small children’s play area were low risk but advised to be adjusted for closure by their self adjusting mechanisms.  Cllr Fulford had spoken to a resident about the need for such gates and whether they were indeed safe mechanisms, but the report assures the members that if used correctly they pose no harm.  Cllr Fulford to adjust the springs. 
Min Ref: C14/37.3.5 – Members had asked if a reinforcement of the recreation gate with a swing barrier would help keep the Travellers off the land.  The members AGREED that for trespassers to get through the present gate they would require a portable angle grinder; and if they have one of those they would be able to pass through any number or gates.  Therefore members felt this was an added expense that was not required.  However, they did feel that barricading the gate with heavy objects would be more effective during the school holidays (a time of greater vulnerability as S61 can not be used during this time on the grounds of educational use).  Whilst it would be difficult to access for mowing, it was felt that the grass would not be harmed with a further four weeks growth.


	JF

	RGS14/21

	Date of the next Recreation Ground and Sports meeting Wednesday 23rd October 2013

	


The meeting finished at 20.16 pm
 Signed________________________________

Date______________________

Chairman
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